
TENNESSEE STATE FUNDING BOARD 

December 14, 2023 

The Tennessee State Funding Board (the "Board") met on Thursday, December 14, 2023. at 2:04 p.m., in 
the Volunteer Conference Center, 2nd Floor, Cordell Hull Building, Nashville, Tennessee. The Honorable 
David H. Lillard. Jr., State Treasurer, was present and presided over the meeting. 

The following members were also physically present: 

The Honorable Tre Hargett, Secretary of State 
Commissioner Jim Bryson, Department of Finance and Administration 

The following members were absent: 

The Honorable Bill Lee. Governor 
The Honorable Jason E. Mumpower, Comptroller of the Treasury 

Having established a quorum, Treasurer Lillard called the meeting to order and presented the minutes from 
the meeting held on November 6, 2023, and reconvened on November 29, 2023, for consideration and 
approval. Commissioner Bryson made a motion to approve the minutes. Secretary Hargett seconded the 
motion, and it was unanimously approved. 

Treasurer Lillard then recognized Commissioner Stuart McWhorter. Tennessee Department of Economic 
and Community Development ("ECO"), to present FastTrack projects for consideration, and Mr. Allen 
Borden, Deputy Commissioner of Business, Community and Rural Development, ECO, and Ms. Jessica 
John on, As, istant Commi sioner of Administration and Operations, ECD, to present the "FastTrack 
Report to State Funding Board' (the "Report"). Ms. Johnson reported that, as of the date of the November 
6, 2023, Board meeting, the FastTrack balance was $679,794,198.97. Since that time, $1,486,856.14 in 
funds had been deobligated; $6.000,000.00 in new grants or loans greater than $750,000.00 had been 
approved; $593,928.00 in new grants or loans less than S750,000.00 had been approved; and $316.786.75 
in funds had been spent on FastTrack administrative expenses, which resulted in an adjusted FastTrack 
balance available for funding grants and loans ofS674,370J40.36 as of the date of the Report. Ms. Johnson 
reported that total commitments had been made in the amount of $529,916,619.55, resulting in an 
uncommitted FastTrack balance of S 144,453.720.81. Ms. Johnson reported that the amount of proposed 
grants for projects to be considered at this meeting totaled $10,650,000.00, and if these projects were 
approved, the uncommitted balance would be $133,803,720.81, for a total committed balance of 
$540,566.619.55, which represented 80.2% of the FastTrack balance. 

Commissioner McWhorter then presented the following FastTrack projects: 

• Custom Foods of America Inc. - Knoxville (Knox County)
FastTrack Economic Development Grant $ 1,500,000.00 

• Axle Logistics. LLC and Blue Print Property Group II, LLC - Knoxville (Knox County)

FastTrack Economic Development Grant $5,000,000.00

• Florim USA, Inc. - Clarksville (Montgomery County)
FastTrack Economic Development Grant S 1,000,000.00 








